LTPOA Meeting Minutes September 9, 2008
The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with the following board members present:  Janet Hirsch, Ron Sansone, Ann Schatzman, Marilyn Meyer, Joe Hejnal and Kevin Seelbach.

President Sansone asked for a motion to accept the August minutes which had been posted on the website.  Motion made by Marilyn Meyer, seconded by Joe Hejnal, motion passed.
President’s Report

President Sansone began the meeting by reporting that the new maintenance shed was complete and that we were under the original budget for the finished work.  The bobcat is now in the new building.  He stated that we may need to get gutters and electricity and need about a day for everyone to get together and move the rest of the equipment into the new building.
Treasurer’s Report


Marilyn Meyer, Treasurer, reported for August.  To date, there are 37 delinquent 2008-2009 assessments and 35 have been forwarded to the attorney for legal action.  The Financial Statement for August is listed separately. Finance Report. Marilyn presented the following bills for payment:


Dale Wahlen - grass cutting 


=
$610
Kleinschmidt Trucking - beach pea gravel 
=
$152
Stryker Services - security 


=
$735.50
McLaren Grading 



=
$10,000
Mickey K Portable Toilets 


=
$90
Holcomb Foundation Engineering - Sewers 
=
$1,735
Proprint - car/boat stickers 


=
$635.47
Reitz and Jens, Inc. - dam repair engineers 
=
$10,003.75
Perimeter Protection - gate cards 

=
$414.66
Snow Blade 




=
$193.30
Water Quality Testing



=
$372

Motion made by Kevin Seelbach and seconded by Joe Hejnal to pay the above listed bills.  Motion passed. 
Finance Committee 
Janet Hirsch referenced the fiscal year end financial report which was available for all present at the meeting.  It appears that the LTPOA may only have to borrow an additional $20,000 instead of the original thought of $50,000 if we continue to tighten our belts and stick to our budget.
Security

Jeff Burgert of Stryker Security was present to introduce himself.  He stated that he tries to meet as many people around the lake as possible.  He stated that he splits his time on the patrol boat and a four-wheeler.  He tries to spend daylight hours on the boat.  He is available by phone if there is ever a problem (314) 686-9432.  He stated that if he is in a dead area of the lake where he can’t be reached, then he will return your call right away once he is in a place where he receives reception.  The board stated that they are extremely pleased with Jeff’s work and Rick Hannick also offered Jeff a pat on the back for his positive work.  

Communications Director Report


Janet Hirsch stated that the deadline for the next newsletter is October 20, 2008; therefore, submit anything that you would like to include in the newsletter by that date.
Building Director

Joe Hejnal reported that there are 5 property owners who have responded since the driveway letters went out on August 13, 2008.  Joe stated that he was going to try and get Meramec Paving out next week to start on the driveways on the south side of the lake first because there are also 3-4 road repairs which need to be taken care of.  Hopefully by the next meeting, all driveways will be done.
Additionally, Joe listed the following requests for building permits:

1.  Mahoney – 6047 N. Lakeshore – Carport 

2. Goetz – 7700 Lakeview – Patio 

3. Hill – 6451 S. Lakeshore – Deck 

4. Leiweke – Deck and screen house 

5. Lane – 6751 S. Lakeshore – Dock – mini-dock - (tentative approval of this project).  

Motion made by Marilyn Meyer and seconded by Kevin Seelbach to approve these building permit requests.  Motion passed.

Maintenance 

President Sansone reported that heavy wire for lights and a couple of plugs were needed for the new building.  The long term plan is to build a new fence and a new gate. He would like to get a small dumpster to clean up the rest of the maintenance area. The dimensions of the new building are 24x42.  Three trees were removed from the maintenance area to make room for the new shed.  After the burn permit is received on September 15, we can burn most of the old materials by the building.
Website 


Janet Hirsch stated that the forms on the website were updated for vehicle and boat registration.  Also, the website is constantly being updated.
Dam Committee


Rich Hirsch stated there was nothing to report about the dam.

Old Business


President Sansone reported that Russ Wilner resigned from the LTPOA board due to work overload and the board is looking for a new volunteer – please pass the word!  
Water Quality

On behalf of Clarue Holland and the Water Quality Committee, Janet Hirsch summarized the 8/28/08 water quality report from PDC Labs.  Twelve samples around the lake were tested for fecal coliform bacteria.  
Of the 12 samples, 10 samples came out below 10 colonies/100 ml. 
One sample was 90 c/100ml in the very first cove between blocks G and H on south side and one was 18 c/100ml in the cove between blocks M and N on the north side.  200 colonies per 100 ml is the level where the water quality would be considered borderline.  The overall results were very good.
Sewer Project

On behalf of PWSD#13, Janet Hirsch summarized the status of the sewer project. The lake’s water district  has been authorized to receive the complete funding requested for the sewer project:


$2.2 million federal loan from USDA-RA



$2.0 million in state grants from MO DNR


The district engineer submitted the MO DNR application for the construction permit, August 29.
The construction permit is for the waste water treatment plant only.  The design work has been completed for that portion of the project.  The collection system still needs to be designed.
The area behind the dam will be surveyed so we can transfer the land that the treatment plant will sit on to the water district.
We expect to put the project out for bid in January and begin construction in the spring of 2009.

Other


President Sansone stated that the tubes going underneath the road are silted in again.  We may need to get a truck and an excavator to remove the silt.  The silt needs to be removed before winter.  

Rich Hirsch stated that there is a tree in the water near the creek on the south side which needs to be removed.

New Business

Homeowner Rick Hannick addressed the board and others present with his thoughts and concerns on the lake security.  Rick stated there needs to be ramifications to enforce the stickers to differentiate who belongs within the lake and who does not.  He would like the board to reconsider the gate being closed 24/7.  President Sansone response was that that it is unfeasible to keep the gate closed 24/7 due to the lack of volunteers and cost to update the gate which costs approximately $2,000.  Janet stated that Jeff, the security guard, has the authority to ask suspicious individuals within the lake to leave or report them to the Sheriff.  End result was to post Rick’s suggestions on the web so everyone has a chance to look at them and have a few additional meetings to address and thoughts and/or concerns.  Anyone who parks on the community house parking lot or on lake property must have a sticker.  We also need volunteers for giving out secret gate codes.

Kevin Seelbach stated that the police department has a gate code but it does not work.  The police department needs to be given a secret code.  The police department wants to be able to enter the lake area quietly if there is ever a problem.  


Property owner Wayne Evans stated that there is a boat with sticker number 348 cove A that has been docked in cove K for 2 years.  If anyone has any information regarding this boat, please contact the LTPOA.


Additionally, Wayne Evans volunteered to start cutting weeds alongside the roads.

Rick also stated that he had the sticker forms available for anyone who still needed them.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Marilyn Meyer and seconded by Joe Hejnal to adjourn. Motion passed. The meeting concluded at 7:45 P.M. and went into a closed session.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Schatzman

Secretary
